
The 20th FCW Forum, celebrating its 10th anniversary, was held in Kyobashi, Tokyo, on May 22 under the 
theme “Leaders for the Future - Building a Sustainable Society and Energy Industry - “ with approximately 
120 participants.
The event started with opening remarks by H.E. Dr. Maitha salem Alshamsi, UAE Minister of State, 
Mr. Katsushi Nishi, Chairman of the Board, JCCP and President of Cosmo Oil, and Mr. Hajime Wakuda, 
Director General, Natural Resources and Fuels Department, Agency for Natural Resources and Energy, 
METI. 
This was followed by speeches from Ms. Fatema Al Nuaimi, CEO of ADNOC Gas, Dr. Ayako Kameda, 
Executive Officer of Obayashi Corporation. The speech was followed by Ms. Yukiyo Ikeda, Executive Officer 
of INPEX, and then Ms. Ayako Shoda, Head of Health Management & Diversity Promotion Section, Chiyoda 
Corporation, gave speeches who participated in the first meeting. They gave reports on the history of the 
committee’s activities and the “cross-mentoring” which was implemented for the first time this year.
(FCW is the name of the Friendship Committee for Women Career Development, which was established in 2015 with the aim of supporting cooperation between the UAE and Japan to 
support women working in the oil, gas and energy industries. ")
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At the workshop, under the theme of "My Leadership Journey - for a Sustainable 
Society and Energy Industry -", the members (participants from four Middle Eastern 
countries and the PIC members of Japanese companies cooperating with) who were 
in different countries and work environment discussed how they would act on three 
of the group themes and then gave reports on their findings.

In the panel discussion, titled “A message Across Generations - Reflecting on the 
past 10 years, Embracing the next 10 years - .” The panelists from industry, 
government, and academia reviewed the past 10 years of promoting women's 
activities in Japan and the Middle East, and introduced their initiatives. They also 
strongly encouraged the younger generation ‐ the future leaders ‐ to “ keep 
moving forward and start the next generation with a clear vision and broad 
perspective”.

The Networking was held after the forum. Many people 
attended, including the speakers and past forum participants.
It was a very meaningful exchange opportunity, attended not 
only by people from the same industry, but also by people 
from other industries with whom we do not usually have the 
opportunity to interact.
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